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don cleland and katie volter to keynote at airah’s refrigeration 2012 conference 
Professor Don Cleland from New Zealand’s Massey University and Katie Volter from the Australian Government Department of Sustainability, Environment, Water, Population and Communities (DSEWPaC) have been named as keynote speakers for the coming AIRAH conference, Refrigeration 2012 – adapting to a low carbon reality. The conference is slated for Brisbane on July 24. 
Cleland is head of the school of Engineering and Advanced Technology at Massey University in New Zealand. At the conference he will discuss the increasing complexity of choosing refrigerants. 

Volter, who is an assistant director with DSEWPaC, will discuss the implementation of the government’s plan for an equivalent carbon price for synthetic greenhouse gases used in the HVAC&R industry.
AIRAH CEO Phil Wilkinson, M.AIRAH, says that securing the services of Professor Cleland, an Honourary AIRAH Member, and Volter, a government insider, is quite the coup for the conference committee.
“Professor Cleland is a distinguished and accomplished educator and researcher,” Wilkinson says. “Having him deliver the keynote address for Refrigeration 2012 – adapting to a low carbon reality will be fantastic way to kick off the conference.
“And since the HVAC&R industry is poised at such an important juncture right now, it’s great that Katie Volter is available to talk about the government’s carbon-equivalent levy.”
Cleland’s presentation at Refrigeration 2012 – adapting to a low carbon reality will examine the constraints that affect choosing refrigerants for large and small-scale applications, and identify options for the future for both new and retrofit applications. 
Cleland believes any analysis of refrigerants should not be dominated by economics. According to his paper “Refrigerants – Back to the Future?” there are three main concerns when choosing refrigerants: environmental impact, safety, and the technical and economic constraints (cost, performance and availability).

Cleland’s research interests include industrial refrigeration, energy efficiency and food processing. 
He is an honourary member of the International Institute of Refrigeration (IIR) and a fellow of ASHRAE, the Institution of Professional Engineers of NZ, the Institute of Refrigerating, Heating and Air-Conditioning Engineers (IRHACE) of NZ, and the NZ Institute of Food Science and Technology. 

Volter, who has a PhD in chemistry, has been involved with DSEWPaC’s Ozone and Synthetic Gas team for three years. She has considerable experience working in government policy and technical roles, and as a consultant.

Wilkinson says Refrigeration 2012 – adapting to our low carbon reality is a logical follow-up to AIRAH’s enormously popular and successful refrigeration conference held in Melbourne last year. 
“Given that we are on the eve of the implementation of the carbon tax and levy, we feel now is an appropriate time for AIRAH to host the second refrigeration conference,” he says.

“Refrigeration 2012 – adapting to our low carbon reality will deal with refrigeration issues in the age of the carbon tax. The cost impact to refrigerants, the skills shortage and the latest technical developments all need to be discussed in detail.”

For more information or to register, go to www.airah.org.au/refrigeration2012 
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